
 
 
 
Thoughts from the Board 
 
 

It is hard to believe that 2023 is quickly coming to a close.  December is always a flurry of activity 
at our house, getting ready for the holidays and making plans to see friends and family—all while 
we wrap up the end of the year in our workplaces.  It is hectic, but a good kind of hectic, an 
opportunity to reflect on all we have experienced over the last year, all the accomplishments, the 
milestones, the losses and the challenges, and to be hopeful about the year to come.   

With the new year on the horizon, I hope that you all will be able to spend quality time with your 
family and loved ones.  I hope you all have the opportunity to reflect on 2023 as it draws to a close, 
and I hope those reflections give you a sense of pride.  Most of all, I hope thoughts of the year to 
come are filled with excitement and promise.  Here’s to a happy and successful 2024! 

-- Vincente G. Vigil 
 


